CLAY COUNTY REDEVELOPMENT COMMISSION

MINUTES

September 28, 2022
Commission was called to order by President Tom Ames, at 6:00 p.m.

Those in attendance were commission members Tom Ames, Fred Nevils, Vickie Mace, Lance Hofmann, and Jan Howell. Amy Adams non-voting member was absent. Jennifer Flater made the following record to wit:

Vickie Mace led the Pledge to the Flag, followed with prayer by Tom Ames. 

OLD BUSINESS

A motion to approve the August 17, 2022 minutes was made by Jan Howell and seconded by Vickie Mace.  Motion carried 5-0. 

NEW BUSINESS
Lou Presented Resolution 2022-3 for Brown Jug Holdings LLC real property tax abatement. The approximate cost of the building will be $11,280,000.00 with 20 new jobs with annual earnings of $790,000.00. This project will have a total investment of $20,100,000.00 in southern Clay County.
Motion to accept Resolution 2022-3 as presented and give a favorable recommendation to the Clay County Council for a real tax abatement to Brown Jug Holdings LLC was made by Fred Nevils and seconded by Vickie Mace. Motion carried 5-0.
Lou presented Resolutions 2022-4 PDF personal property tax abatement and 2022-5 PDF real property tax abatement. PDF has a current employment of 185 and will add 14 employees with this expansion. The personal property will cost approximately $3,000,000.00 and the real property will be $2,000,000.00.
Motion to accept Resolutions 2022-4 and 2022-5 as presented and give a favorable recommendation to the Clay County Council for a personal and real tax abatements to PDF was made by Vickie Mace and seconded by Lance Hofmann. Motion carried 5-0.

Jon Ford gave a presentation on the housing industry and stated by 2050 the area could see a decrease of 6.5% in our population. Jon asked how we can keep people in our area what are the reasons they leave. In the last 5 years there have only been 34 permits for new homes in Brazil City. Only the city is listed as they have zoning and permits, whereas Clay County does not have any zoning regulations. Thrive West will be doing a housing study and Jon will provide the data to CCRC when it is completed. The State has created and allowed residential TIF districts but there are certain criteria that must be met.  
Jim gave updates on the site visits and the Industrial Park Project.  They now have power to the new water tower at the Industrial Park so things are progressing well. Bryan Allender said the road is almost complete all that is left is the rock along the side of the roadway. The Industrial Park road will go all the way to County Road 300 E. The visit to Timberman Truss Plant went very well it has really grown and looks great. The Indiana Powder Coating building has been completely redone and looks amazing. Hopefully a site visit can be setup soon. 
Jim has spoken with someone at PPG and was informed MI is starting the process to transfer the property to PPG. Jim stated the County was interested in acquiring the MI R/R/W. Jim will keep CCRC informed as new information develops.
Tom presented four invoices as follows: 1. Jim for $1,549.80 for his monthly payment per the new contract. 2. Brazil City Utility for $122,307.28, for the Industrial Park Project. 3. Conexco for $ 56,000.00 and $ 184,722.80 for roadwork at the Industrial Park. 
Motion to approve the invoices totaling $364,579.88 as presented was made by Jan Howell and seconded by Fred Nevils.  Motion carried 5-0. 
A motion to adjourn was made by Lance Hofmann and seconded by Fred Nevils.  Motion carried 4-0.
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